Social Science Working Group Update for BoG Meeting July, 2012
Mission 

The mission of the Social Science Working Group (SSWG) is to strengthen conservation social science and its application to conservation practice. 

Vision 

By 2014, we seek to: 
· Resolve key scientific debates in conservation policy; 

· Establish a vibrant global community of conservation social scientists; and 

· Catalyze development of the next generation of leaders in conservation social science. 

Goals 

We seek to realize this vision through continuous progress toward five goals: 

      1. Science. Advance scientific understanding of conservation as a social process. 

2. Policy. Inform conservation decision-making through scientific dialogue and stakeholder engagement. 

3. Capacity-building. Enhance the ability of scholars and practitioners to understand and address the social dimensions of biodiversity conservation. 

      4. Membership. Expand, diversify, and engage the SSWG membership. 

      5. Organizational development. Increase the capacity of the SSWG to achieve its mission.

Board of Directors: 

Tara Teel, President, Psychology Representative (Colorado State University)

Daniel Miller, Secretary& Communications Committee Chair, Political Science Representative (University of Michigan)

Murray Rudd, Chief Financial Officer & Program Committee Chair, Economics Representative (University of York)

Kate Christen, SSWG Liaison to SCB Board of Governors (Smithsonian Institution)
David Hoffman, Education Committee Chair, Anthropology Representative (Mississippi State University)

Robin Roth, Membership Committee Chair & Acting Nominations Committee Chair, Geography Representative (York University)
Ashwini Chhatre, Program Committee Chair, At-Large Representative (University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign)

Douglas Clark, Policy Committee Chair, At-Large Representative (University of Saskatchewan)

Meredith Gore, Conservation Committee Chair, At-Large Representative (Michigan State University)

Steven Brechin, Audit Committee Chair, Sociology Representative (Syracuse University)

Christina Ellis, Student Affairs Committee Chair, At-Large Representative (Student Rep.; University of Melbourne)
Recent Activity and Events

Below is a brief listing of some of our recent accomplishments and activities. 
2010-2012 SSWG accomplishments and highlights:
· In 2011, the SSWG became the second largest group (defined by membership numbers, including sections and working groups) within SCB.

· Assisted SCB’s Executive Office and the Local Organizing Committees with preparations for the 2010 SCB meeting in Edmonton and 2011 SCB meeting in Auckland; assisted with reviews of abstracts and session proposals.

· Delivered two one-day short courses, The Role of the Social Sciences in Conservation Planning and Methods for Applying Social Science to Understand Conservation Problems, at the 2010 SCB meeting. The Role of the Social Sciences in Conservation Planning course, a recurring course at SCB meetings since 2007, was also offered at the 2011 SCB meeting.  
· Additionally led and co-sponsored several social science workshops and symposia at the 2010 SCB meeting, including: Conservation in a Rapidly Changing World: Revitalizing Paradigms and Practice (one-day workshop), Conservation Design for Human Beings: Agency, Identity, and Successful Institutions (symposium), and The Promises and Perils of Paying for Conservation in a Changing World (two-part symposium). Content from the latter symposium on conservation finance was featured in Nature and The New Scientist as a follow-up to the session. 
· Participated in a conservation science-policy roundtable event, led by SCB Section and Working Group Presidents, at the 2010 and 2011 SCB meetings.

· Partnered on the initiative Conservation and Collaboration with Aboriginal Peoples: Best Practices and Lessons Learned – $85,000 awarded by SSHRC Canada in 2010. Funding brought Canadian Aboriginal representatives and scientists to a workshop held in conjunction with the 2010 SCB meeting and will result in development of a “best practices and lessons learned” document on collaborating with Aboriginal peoples on conservation projects.
· Continued to collaborate on “100 questions” exercises to identify conservation research priorities in Canada and the U.S., with financial support received from SSHRC Canada ($51,000) and the Kresge Foundation ($176,073). Co-authored articles recently appearing in Conservation Biology and Methods in Ecology and Evolution which stemmed from these efforts.
· Partnered with Colorado State University and Wildlife Institute of India to train a total of 93 Indian Forest Service Officers in principles of protected area management, human-wildlife conflict mitigation, and conservation social science. The first round of training occurred at CSU in March 2010 and subsequent trainings occurred in May 2011 and April 2012. Trainings were supported by a grant ($286,050) from the Indian Council for Forestry Research and Education.
· Organized three paper sessions and a panel discussion on Biodiversity, Livelihoods, and Conservation: Emerging Trends, Challenges, and Responses, offered at the Association of American Geographers annual conference in Washington DC in April 2010.

· Released second paper in SSWG Working Paper series: Taking Emigration and Remittances into Account in Watershed Management by Carylanna Taylor.

· Co-authored papers appearing in a conservation social science virtual issue of Conservation Biology, released in 2010.

· Served on the planning committee for the 2010 conference Pathways to Success: Integrating Human Dimensions into Fisheries and Wildlife Management, held in Estes Park, Colorado in October. Also on the planning committee for the 2012 Pathways conference, planned for September in Breckenridge, Colorado.
· Expanded the SSWG Ambassadors program to include 25 individuals from countries around the world who serve to disseminate conservation social science resources and recruit/engage members from their respective regions. Also launched a listserve for the program to enhance communication among Ambassadors and began an Ambassador of the month initiative in 2011 to recognize the efforts of these individuals. 
· Board members served on the Editorial Board for Conservation Biology and Conservation Letters 2010-present.
· Co-hosted a workshop in Kanha Tiger Reserve, India in December 2010 on Human Dimensions of Wildlife Conservation in India, with a particular focus on understanding the impacts of conservation-induced displacement. The workshop, which was designed to identify needs for future capacity building initiatives, was supported through a grant from the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service ($45,256), with matching funds from the Wildlife Institute of India ($42,316).
· Provided assistance to SCB’s Marine Section and the organizing committee with promotion and planning of the 2nd International Marine Conservation Congress, held in Victoria, BC in May 2011. 
· Organized and participated in several sessions offered at the 13th Biennial Conference of the International Association for Study of the Commons in Hyderabad, India in January 2011. Sessions included Governing and Managing Common Property Resources in the Face of Climate Change, Understanding Commons Institutions and Interactions across Scales, and Dynamics of Natural Resource Policy Decentralization. 
· Organized a panel session Beyond Protected Areas: Conservation in the 21st Century at the Association of American Geographers annual conference in New York in February 2012.

· Co-sponsored and participated in an invited session Adapting Conservation to Demographic and Social Changes in the 21st Century at the North American Wildlife and Natural Resources Conference in Atlanta in March 2012.

· Contributed to a book to be published by Wiley-Blackwell on Conservation Social Science, edited by Mike Mascia.
· Recently began exploring the potential for partnering with the SCB North America Section and the International Association of Society and Natural Resources on co-hosting a future conference.
· Continued to expand and experience significant growth in new SSWG member networking opportunities – as of this month we reported 358 Facebook fans (with representation from 20 countries) and 201 Twitter followers, and the SSWG discussion list reached a record 849 subscribers this spring. Also expanded the SSWG Expert Directory (n=185 registrants as of this month).
For information on SSWG activities, please visit the SSWG website (www.conservationbiology.org/SSWG) or contact Tara Teel (tteel@lamar.colostate.edu) or Kate Christen (christenc@si.edu). 
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